



	Our Ref: SH/CWM/210926 Date: 26th February 2021 Enquiries to: Charlie Mitson Tel: 0345 606 6171
	Email: consultations@suffolkhighways.org

Dear Sir or Madam.

A143 Stanton, Bury Road – Proposed speed limit changes.
Following support from Stanton Parish Council and County Councillor Joanna Spicer, Suffolk Highways have been requested to consider

changes to the existing speed limit on the A143 at Stanton in order to

address concerns over road safety.

The proposal includes reducing the existing 40mph speed limit on the A143 to a 30mph speed limit, from the existing 40mph terminal signs at the western end of the village heading east towards Diss for a distance of 1.22km.

In addition to this it is proposed to introduce a 40mph buffer speed limit on the A143 Bury Road, from the existing 40mph terminal signs near the property "Morningside" for a distance of 390m in a south westerly direction towards Bury St Edmunds.

I have attached two drawings numbered 210926-01 & 210926-02 showing the proposals and would welcome any comments either in favour or against the proposals in writing by the 22nd March 2021. Plans also available on Stanton Parish Council web site; https://stanton.suffolk.cloud/news/

Comments can be via e-mail <u>LHB@suffolkhighways.org</u> or by letter to The LHB Team, Suffolk Highways, Phoenix House, 3 Goddard Road, Ipswich IP1 5NP.

Yours faithfully CWMitson

Charlie Mitson, LHB Senior Design Technician

